
Welcome to the Spring 2023 Edition of the  Newsletter for our  
community brought to you by Hethersgill Parish Council 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

Our Annual Parish Meeting will take place in the Parish Hall at 7.00pm on 
Tuesday 16th May.  This is not a Parish Council meeting but is your 
opportunity to raise any matters relevant to the parish in a public forum.  
Please do come along.   

 

CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 
The Parish Council has had a busy and productive twelve months, 
primarily in support of some wonderful community projects. 
 

In my last annual report, I invited you to an open meeting, which we held 
on 12 April 2022.  We were delighted with the turnout, with well over 50 
people coming along to discuss how to improve our community to foster 
a greater sense of community spirit.  We also handed out our 
“Householder Pack” and have spare copies still available for any new 
residents. 
 

Since April 2022, I am pleased to share that the Social Committee have 
been successful in setting up many events, such as flower and basket 
weaving classes, yoga, and film nights.  We are pleased to be able to 
support these events and initiatives where we can.  Many thanks to Cllr 
Marti Irving and the Social Committee for their on-going work. 
 

Our “Balsam Bashers” also continue to do sterling work in removing the 
non-native plant from our parish; thanks to Christine Williams, Tony Gash 
and Gill Houston as well as their team of volunteers.  
 

We also held two very well attended first aid training courses; more on 
those later in the newsletter but my sincere thanks to Christina from 
Appleby First Responders for running the sessions for us. 



We have recently had the results of our uncontested parish council 
election and I’m pleased to share with you later in this newsletter the 
members who will make up our Council going forward for the next four 
years.  We have said goodbye with the greatest of wishes to Tony Gash 
and Ann Oswin and we wish them well in their future endeavours.  This 
does mean we have some vacancies on the Council; if you are interested 
in standing for one of these, please do get in touch.  My sincere thanks to 
our remaining parish councillors who continue to donate their time and 
efforts for our area.   
 

We have had a change in our ward members since my last report, with 
the formation of the unitary Cumberland Council. This means that we will 
be dealing exclusively with Cllr John Mallinson going forward. John has 
been a long-standing attendee at our meetings and we look forward to 
continuing our working relationship with him.  
 

As I always repeat in my report, please do remember that you are able to 
come along to parish council meetings.  We are always very pleased to 
see members of the public in attendance.   
Alison Sisson, Chair, Hethersgill Parish Council, April 2023 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Our next Parish Council meeting will take place on: Tuesday 16th May 
(commencing directly after the closure of the Parish Meeting as detailed 
above).   

Following this, our dates for the remainder of 2023/24 are proposed as: 

Tuesday 18th July 2023 

Tuesday 19th September 2023 

Tuesday 21st November 2023 

Tuesday 16th January 2024 

Tuesday 19th March 2024 

All of our meetings take place in Hethersgill Parish Hall and we always 
confirm the date by publishing the agenda, three working days in advance 
of the meeting, on both the parish notice board and our website. 

 



COMMUNITY GARDEN 
A very generous offer has been made to the Parish, by a resident, to 
enable the creation of a community garden.  The land would be available 
to members of the community to tend and be a quiet, reflective space 
open to all.  Before we consider whether to pursue the idea, we would 
welcome some feedback as to whether this is something that you feel 
would be of benefit to you as residents? Please contact Sarah, Parish Clerk, 
or drop us a message on the parish Facebook page with your views. 
 

FIRST AID COURSE 

We were delighted with the number of residents that came along to the 
free first aid training in the parish hall in January and February.  Following 
the course, a request has been received to set up a First Responder service 
in the parish. Is this something you would be interested in taking part in? If 
so, please drop us a message so we can see if it will be viable to set up the 
scheme.   
 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
Elections for the parish council were recently held and ours was 
uncontested - that is, we had less people standing than we had vacancies, 
therefore we do not need a vote in early May.  Our Parish Councillors for 
2023 for a four year term are: 

Simon Barrett 

Jonathan Bryant 

Marti Irving  

Alison Sisson 

Linda Summerfield 

Christine Williams 

If you are interested in standing for one of the remaining vacancies, please 
do get in touch as soon as possible. Frank Heaton, who has served the 
Council for many years, has already declared his intention to stand for co-
option for one of the vacancies, which means we still have two further 
places available for anyone who wishes to get involved.  If you are 
interested any of our councillors will be happy to chat with you about it all. 



PARISH COUNCIL ACCOUNTS 

Please find on the following pages, a summary of our accounts for the 

previous two years. As yet, our accounts for 2022/23 remain unaudited so 

are subject to minor change.  As you will see, we did build up a large reserve 

over the pandemic, which we set about reducing last year. We will need to 

carefully consider our level of precept (the part of the Council tax that comes 

to us) when we consider our budgets in November. As ever, if you have any 

queries on any part of these accounts, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 



 
2021/22 Accounts for the Year 2022/23 

Income    Income 

£7,000.00 Precept  £7,000.00 

£1,305.00 Grants (payable onwards) £0.00 

£20.00 Newsletter Advertising £0.00 

£350.00 Balsam Bashers Grants £357.49 

£0.00 VAT reclaimed £0.00 

£8,675.00 TOTAL £7,357.49 

Expenditure    Expenditure 

£239.99 Administration £566.14 

£3,501.12 Clerk’s Salary £3,839.94 

£165.00 Projects £422.41 

£0 Balsam Bashers £687.94 

£2,505.00 Donations / Grants (payable onwards) £1700.00 

£288.56 The Gill £261.00 

£218.00 Insurance £362.26 

£675.20 Equipment and Maintenance £560.90 

£28.04 VAT Incurred £31.95 

£83.00 Website £66.00 

£7,703.91 TOTAL £8,498.54 

Summary     

£8,981.81 Balance Brought Forward £9,952.91 

£8,675.00 Add receipts £7,357.49 

£7,703.91 Less payments £8,498.54 

£9,952.91 Balance at 31 March £8,811.86 



 





Chair 
Cllr A Sisson  

alison@hethersgill.org.uk 
675378  

Vice-Chair 
Cllr C Williams  

christine@hethersgill.org.uk 
675247   

  
Cllr S Barrett 

simon@hethersgill.org.uk 
675717 

  
Cllr J Bryant 

simon@hethersgill.org.uk 
07767676542  

  
Cllr M Irving  

marti@hethersgill.org.uk 
675786  

  
Cllr L Summerfield  

linda@hethersgill.org.uk 
07443923852  

 VACANCY VACANCY VACANCY 

 VACANCY VACANCY VACANCY 

 VACANCY VACANCY VACANCY 

Clerk 

Sarah Kyle 

Hill House, Walton,  

Brampton, CA8 2DY 

clerk@hethersgill.org.uk 

         
07548981009  

                           

Highways 
Hotline 

www.cumberland.gov.uk 0300 303 2992 

Parish Councillors, your Clerk & Useful Contacts 


